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August 25, 2009
To:  Assembly Committee on Elections and Constitutional Law

Re:  Support AB 353 – restoring the right to vote for felons reintegrating into society

The League of Women Voters of Wisconsin wholeheartedly welcomes this legislation to restore the voting rights of citizens with felon status as they reintegrate into society. The League historically has held that the right to vote and the expansion of the electorate should be supported, encouraged and defended.  Women were denied the right to vote until a mere 89 years ago in the United States.  Black citizens were blocked from voting in parts of the country until much later. Thankfully such injustices have been corrected.

Currently, felons in Wisconsin may vote only after completing all terms of their sentence, including probation and parole. This means that citizens who live, work and pay taxes in the community are regularly denied their right to contribute to the decisions of their government.

Felons who have served their sentences are released to the community and given the responsibility of reintegrating into society.  Voting is part of responsible citizenship.  It is an act that engages citizens in their community and their government and provides them with representation.  There is no credible evidence showing that continuing to disenfranchise people after release from prison serves any legitimate law enforcement purpose.  Restoring an non-incarcerated felon’s right to vote is not a threat to the safety of the community but rather a positive involvement that should be encouraged. 
As election workers and poll watchers, League members know firsthand the difficulty and expense of enforcing Wisconsin’s prohibition on voting. Voter registration lists must be double checked against lists of people on probation or parole. That list changes daily. From a practical standpoint, allowing non-incarcerated felons the right to vote would reduce Election Day confusion.  If a citizen is living in the community, he or she is not ineligible to vote because of a felony conviction. Why not make the poll workers’ job less complicated and offer felons this opportunity to participate and reintegrate into society?  
Wisconsin’s incarceration statistics reveal that barring felons who have served their debt to society from voting means less representation for minority populations, particularly African American men. As long as our justice system is more likely to convict and sentence certain people based on race, it is unfair to tie voting rights to felon status.   Restoring voting rights upon release from incarceration would mean better representation of our population in our elections and better integration of felons back into the community.  
In the past several years 18 states have reformed their laws or policies to reduce barriers to voting for people with criminal convictions.  It is time our state thought more in terms of rehabilitation rather than simply punishment of offenders.  We urge you to support AB 353.


